
November 28, 2022 

Ben Ritchie 
DeNovo Planning Group 
1020 Suncast Lane, Suite 106 
El Dorado Hills, CA 95762 

Re:  Extension of Professional Services Agreement Between the City of 
Indian Wells and DeNovo Planning Group  

Dear Ms. Hughes, 

The Professional Services Agreement between the City of Indian Wells (“City”) and 
DeNovo Planning Group (“Denovo”) dated May 21, 2020 (“Agreement”) is due to expire on 
December 31, 2022.  This letter will memorialize and confirm the extension of the Agreement for 
one (1) year.    

Pursuant to Section 5 of the Agreement, the City and DeNovo may mutually agree to extend 
the Agreement.  By mutually agreeing to this extension, the new expiration date of the Agreement 
will be December 31, 2023.  All provisions of the Agreement and previous Amendments shall 
remain in full force and effect.   

If you agree with extending the Agreement, please indicate by signing and dating where 
indicated below and returning this letter as soon as possible.  If you would like to discuss this letter, 
please contact myself, or Jon Berg, Community Development Director.    

Sincerely, 

Christopher Freeland 
City Manager 

AGREED AND ACCEPTED: 

DeNovo Planning Group, a California 
Corporation 

By:  
Its: Ben Ritchie, Principal 

_______________________________ 
DATE  

ATTACHMENT #1



 

 

 

 

 
THE CITY OF INDIAN WELLS,  
a public body, corporate and politic  
 
 
 
By:       
Its: Christopher Freeland, City Manager 
 
_____________________________   
DATE  
 
 
ATTEST: 
 
By:       
Its: Angelica Avila, City Clerk 
 
_____________________________   
DATE      
 

 

APPROVED AS TO FORM: 
 

By:      
Its: Todd Leishman, City Attorney 
 
______________________________ 
DATE 
 


